To
Dear Minister, 

Four years ago, the Queensland Government banned shooting flying-foxes after assessment by the government's Animal Welfare Advisory Committee found that it was inhumane. 

An article published on the LNP website in March this year said that "The LNP will close the loophole in Queensland state laws to stop this terrible and cruel slaughter of turtles, dugongs and other native animals". The decision by your government to reintroduce shooting of flying-foxes in Queensland with effect from 7th Sept 2012 will lead to actions just as terrible and cruel.
The duty of the Minister for the Environment is to protect the environment, not to aid in its destruction for small commercial advantage to a few fruit farmers, especially when other farmers (large and small) are successfully employing non-lethal methods.

The Grey-headed Flying-fox (GHFF) and the Spectacled Flying-fox are listed as vulnerable under the Commonwealth EPBC Act. The federal department of Environment & Heritage, in its advice to the minister in 2001 indicated that numbers of Grey-headed Flying-foxes had declined by at least 30% between 1989 and 2001. 

Do you have reliable evidence that there has been any stabilisation or recovery in populations of either of these species?  How reliable are the estimates of flying-fox numbers that you use to determine how many can be killed without impacting on the viability of the species? 
Can you provide us with evidence to show that your calculations take into account the cumulative effect of other factors such as:

· The continued loss of habitat for flying-foxes, and the impacts of several starvation events
· The impact of the severe weather and paralysis ticks on Spectacled Flying-fox numbers 

· The impact of heat-stress events that killed thousands of Grey-headed Flying-foxes in days?  

· Illegal killing by farmers 

· The death of dependent young whose mothers are shot (the only study of bats shot in orchard shows that the majority of bats shot were female and the majority of females were either pregnant or had dependant young which would have subsequently died)
The Grey-headed Flying-fox is known to traverse much of the eastern seaboard of Australia, and their fate should concern all citizens within that geographic area. It is not an issue that can be quarantined within state borders.  I would greatly appreciate a response to my concerns and specifically the questions raised above at your earliest convenience.
Yours Sincerely

